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Date: June 20, 2023

To: Commissioners Court
From: Jon Kleinheksel VK

Re: FM 428/County Road 1214

The Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) is planning to realign part of FM428
in the Celina area. The catalyst for this effort is to reroute traffic away from the town
center and towards Preston Rd to improve public safety and traffic efficiency (see
attachments A and B). To that end, TxDOT has been coordinating with Celina and Collin
County Public Works to implement their plan.

The impact on the County’s road network will be minimal. CR1214 will be rebuilt and
absorbed into the TxDOT inventory when complete. The affected portion of W
Glendenning is maintained fully by Celina. TxDOT is planning to rebuild FM428 as a 6
lane divided road from roughly the Dallas Pkwy to Preston Rd. The project dates, detour
plans and other details have yet to be determined.

PW staff has reviewed the plans and support this effort to reroute FM428. Therefore,
Public Works recommends Commissioners Court’s endorsement of this plan.

If you have any questions please feel free to ask and I will respond accordingly.



